CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Town of Monterey, Massachusetts
Minutes from Regular Conservation Commission meeting.

MEETING: 14 June 1999
(C:\My Documents\Word\CONCOM\CONCOMINCCminutes990614.doc)

Present: Connie Ohman, Ray Tryon, Chris Blair, David Dempsy, Rick Andrus

General discussion: Dinan project not advertised. Bonnie Jurgenson is new Town
Secretary. Connie reported about a M. Jervis project. There were no scheduled Public
Meeting or Public Hearings.

M. Jervis, Southern Berkshire Homes, Rosen residence, informal discussion, Lake
Garfield

Mickey discussed the project. A repair and renovation on Point Road in the Buffer Zone
of L. Garfield. Her engineer will design the foundation repair. We discussed that all their
work will be in the 100” Buffer Zone and as such they should file an R.D.A. that should
include a fully protective silt fence. Excavated earth would need to be stockpiled outside
of the Buffer Zone and protected from erosion or removed from the site. She indicated
machines would be used for the normal construction methods. The project hopes to
include a 2" floor expansion.

Jean Germain, 3 Buckinham Ln., informal_discussion, Lake Garfield Buffer Zone
Jean discussed the project. She was before the ConCom as part of her building permit
application. The project was in the Buffer Zone of L. Garfield. We provided her with the
Form 1 R.D.A. and suggested she file this for the next meeting. The project was
expansion of a bedroom and foundation.

Simms, retroactive NOI filing, off Blue Hill Rd. , Contact: R. Tryon

The Simms Public Hearing was opened at 7:45 PM and continued until the next meeting.
No applicant appeared. Certified notice sent to current address was returned
UNCLAIMED. We should resend and notify on continuations.

General discussion: Covered DEP amendments to the WPA; particularly Policy 99-1
covering work in the Buffer Zone. Copies were distributed to present members.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Christopher Blair



